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Welcome to the 2019 school year. I welcome all new families 

and students and, of course, those continuing their schooling 

with us as we reach the half way point in term 1. 

Our classes and timetable began smoothly due to careful    

planning by the Deputy Principals Mr Calleja and Mrs            

Middleton and careful, accurate timetabling by our team once 

again  Mrs Kennon, Mr Murie and Mr Gadow. 

There have been some staff changes late last year which have 

resulted in some staff changes.  

Mrs Kennon gained a promotion to Deputy Principal at Model 

Farms High School – she has been replaced by Mr Gadow who 

is now Head Teacher, Teaching & Learning. We congratulate 

both staff members on their well-deserved promotion. Our 

executive staff is now fully recruited and all of the Head     

Teachers are now moving forward with our school plan,       

curriculum changes, new syllabus implementation and         

purchasing new resources for the school and the students. 

We have approximately 160 new students in Year 7 who have 

come to us from well over 50 primary schools. Our main feeder 

schools are The Meadows, Metella Road and Bert Oldfield  

Public Schools. It doesn’t take long for students to adjust and 

make new friends in high school with the help of some very 

enthusiastic Peer Support leaders. Our year adviser for Year 7 

this year is Ms Krinton (Science Department) and she has     

already started working with our enthusiastic new students as 

they settle into the school. Their camp is just around the corner 

(27-29 March) 

P&C Meeting 

Our P&C consists of a dedicated small group of parents and we 

meet once per term. The first meeting was held on Wednesday 

20 February and was combined with a meet the parents BBQ 

on the same night. 

Our meet the parents BBQ started at 5.30pm and the P&C 

meeting followed at 7pm in the Library. We met a lot of the 

new parents at the BBQ and some joined us for an interesting 

P&C meeting mainly discussing the school website, calendars 

of events and progress on our new STEM room. 

The next P&C meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 29 May and 

it commences with a short AGM at 7pm. 

Uniform Issues 

Students and parents are reminded that this is a uniformed 

school and that all students are expected to wear the full school 

uniform each day. So far this year, the students have looked 

exceptionally good in our uniform and I hope it stays this way as 

the year progresses – adding to the positive image of our school 

and the students. On the rare occasion that uniform is not    

possible; a note should be brought from home to explain the 

issue. I remind all students and parents that regulations for 

safety mean that we must insist on black leather school shoes 

(lace up).  

Sports uniform may be worn on Tuesdays (all students) and 

Thursdays (TSP students only). If for some reason the official 

sports uniform is unable to be worn on that day then the formal 

main school uniform should be worn. TSP “training” shirts 

should not be worn at any time outside the allocated TSP    

training. Footwear on sports day should be supportive sports 

shoes that protect the feet. 

 

Student Assistance Scheme 

Again, as in previous years, a small amount of money has been 

made available by the Department of Education to assist any 

family in financial difficulty to meet compulsory costs associated 

with education. Since these funds are extremely limited, a    

parent wishing to access some assistance should contact the 

office for an application form if needed. Unfortunately these 

funds are not available to cover TSP fees. 

 

Senior Students  

Although the year has just started, it is very important that all 

students studying for the HSC and the Record of School 

Achievement (ROSA) in Year 10 realise that all required         

assessment work, class work and homework must be submitted 

in order for courses to be completed satisfactorily. If a course is 

not completed, the student will receive an N award and this 

could mean that the certificate or record of achievement is not 

awarded. In some cases a student will then be ineligible to   

progress on to the next school year. 
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Students who experience difficulty in submitting work on time 

must consult their class teacher or the Head Teacher to work 

through a solution. Mrs Middleton is also available for help and 

consultation. 

For Year 12, there are effectively only two and a half terms left 

of your courses – please make sure that you are giving your 

best effort in all classes! 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) Program – STAR 

Safety, Tolerance, Achievement and Respect (STAR) is well   

underway and we will move the central message of all our  

behaviour expectations in the school to the classrooms this 

year. Signage is currently being placed in all classes and     

teachers are working on a school-wide consistent approach to 

managing classes to support student learning. Most students 

are working well in our new system and achieving great        

accolades for their work in all four areas. 

I encourage all students to become STARs of our school, earn 

house points and merit cards to be eligible for great prizes and 

rewards. 

 

My best wishes to all students, parents and staff as we         

commence the 2019 school year together. 

 

Mitchell Struyve 

Principal 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Our school values of Safety, Tolerance, Achievement and Respect are the core principles which should guide 

both students and staff at The Hills Sports High School. 

Tolerance is the recognition that everyone is different and that we are conscious that all differences are     

valued. 



 

GRIP Leadership Conference 
 

On Friday the 8
th
 of March, SRC students went on an excursion to Western Sydney University to 

attend the GRIP Leadership Conference. This was a conference where leaders gathered from all 
over NSW schools. During the day we listened to talks that will help us with our leadership skills 
and ability to lead and inspire other students to achieve. 

These talks helped us with the little “1 percenters” that will help us with fundraising ideas and    
making our school a better place. 

We were able to choose what talks we listened to in the second and third session.  

The mentors explained certain topics like how to make an AMAZING school culture and getting 
more students involved in school activities. When listening to the talk about an AMAZING school 
culture this taught us how to help students be more accepting of one another and how we can 
make sure people respect each other. 

 

The Grip Leadership was a very helpful and interesting excursion which will help us with leading 
this school in a positive direction. 

 

 

 



 

Valentine’s Day 2019 

 
SRC students sold roses and heart shaped chocolates for Valentine’s Day. We sold and delivered 
200 roses to students and teachers who were all very excited to be receiving a rose. We also sold 

200 chocolates! All money raised goes towards our charity for 2019 Act for Kids. 

 

. 

 

                       



  IMPORTANT DATES: 

  NAPLAN ON LINE PRACTISE DATES: 

  Monday 25th March YR 9 

  Wednesday 3rd April YR 7  

 

  2019 NAPLAN ON-LINE TESTING will be held for both Year 7 and Year 9 students          

  between the dates  

  Tuesday 14th May – Friday 24th May 

  Please encourage students to be at school during these weeks. 

  There will be an opportunity for tests missed due to absence, but only in the test window.  

Big Science Competition 2019 

 

The Big Science Competition is open to students of all abilities from Australian and international schools. It is 

an easy way to challenge students from Year 7 to Year 10 and track their performance against state or       

national averages.  

The Big Science Competition is a 50 minute, multiple choice competition testing critical thinking and problem 

solving skills. Questions are set in real-life, contemporary contexts, making them relatable (and interesting) 

and they are aligned with the Australian Curriculum – Science. 

Sample Questions from the past years competitions can be seen on the following website:  

https://www.asi.edu.au/programs/big-science-competition/get-ready-for-the-big-science-competition/

sample-questions/ 

2019 Big Science Competition will take place from 20 May to 29 May 2019 

Kids can get their permission notes from their science teacher 

 
     The cost for the competition is $7. The due date for the payment is 12th of April, 2019. 

https://www.asi.edu.au/programs/big-science-competition/get-ready-for-the-big-science-competition/sample-questions/
https://www.asi.edu.au/programs/big-science-competition/get-ready-for-the-big-science-competition/sample-questions/


 















2019 Term Calendar Dates 

Term 1 – Tuesday, 29 January to Friday, 12 April 2019 (11 weeks) 

 Term 2 – Tuesday, 30 April to Friday, 5 July 2019 (10 weeks) 

 Term 3 – Tuesday 23 July to Friday, 27 September 2019 (10 weeks) 

Term 4 – Monday, 14 October to Wednesday, 18 December 2019 (10 weeks) 

HINE Dear Parent/ Carer, 

If your child is absent from school or late to school, a note must be    

submitted within 7 days of the 1st day of absence. You can either send 

an email to The Hills Sport High or the note must be given to the Roll 

Call Teacher during Roll Call 

If a reason has not been received within 7 days of the absence, the      

absence within remain UNJUSTIFIED. 

 

NOTES REGARDING STUDENT ABSENCES 








